
 Meeting Minutes November 7, 2019 

 

The Truro Township Trustees held a regular meeting November 7, 2019 at 4:00 pm at 

St. 162. Present were Trustees Pat Mahaffey, Dennis Nicodemus and Chris Long, 

Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus, Administrator Jason Nicodemus and Superintendent 

Stan Knoderer. Chief Sharps and Asst Chief Weber were absent. 

 

The Meeting was called to order with the pledge and roll call. 

 

Regular Meeting 

Chris Long moved to approve meeting minutes from the October 3 regular meeting. Pat 

Mahaffey seconded. All in favor. 

 

Resolution 2019-25: Resolution adjusting the annual budget by providing for a transfer 

of previously appropriated funds. 2191-220-311-0000 to 2191-220-323-0111 $10,000; 

2191-220-311-0000 to 2191-220-420-0101 $10,000. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All 

in favor. 

 

Fire Department 

B.C. Bryan: 603 runs in October; 19.5/day 

Thank you to everyone who attended and helped with the Open House 

KME Update: Still at shop – updated photo’s presented 

Department will be transferring to Office 365 and Spectrum for internet access. Keytel 

recommended this to save money. We will have Microsoft Government account and no 

more license fee. We will pay a monthly fee instead. 

 

Roads and Cemetery 

Superintendent Stan Knoderer report: 1 interment: Monday, October 21 Joseph Nole 

Wreaths Across America ceremony is scheduled Saturday, December 14, 2019 at 

12:00pm 

Mulching of leaves is in progress 

Aqua Water has been replacing water lines along Chatterton Rd 

Requesting Franklin County Engineer postpone the repair of the culvert on Rodebaugh 

Rd until after the school year, pending that it is deemed safe until then. 

Price of road salt this year is $80.41/ton 

 

Administration 

Fiscal Officer’s report: Approved September & October 2019 bank reconciliation. 
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Administrator Jason Nicodemus: Franklin County Guardianship Service Board Memorial 

was held October 18 at Silent Home Cemetery.  Numerous compliments received of 

cemetery and mausoleum. 

Annual Franklin County Storm-water Program update was provided in packet for review. 

WOW! Video Services offering services to residents approximately November 9th. 

SWACO Consortium finalizing bid documents and propose utilizing the blue 64-gallon 

recycling carts.  SWACO looking into grant to subsidize costs and SWACO providing for 

50% of initial costs to Township. 

 

Trustee Reports 

NONE 

 

New Business 

N/A 

 

Old Business 

N/A 

 

Pat Mahaffey moved to approve payroll of $279,171.37 and bills of $861,120.92 for 

October. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor.   

 

Pat Mahaffey moved to authorize Fiscal Officer to pay the bills and payroll for 

November. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Pat Mahaffey made motion to adjourn at 4:22 pm 

 

Next regular meeting will be Thursday, December 5, 2019 at 4:00pm at Station 162. 

 

 

 

Trustee Dennis Nicodemus     Trustee Pat Mahaffey      Trustee Chris Long 

 

 

 

 Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus 


